
 

 

 

 

 

 
Contact:  Ishan De Alwis Reference: TDA47/25  /  2025/157305 
 5 Aug 2025 
 

The Resident 
Maxwell St, Robin Ave, Geoffrey St, Kissing Point Rd 
SOUTH TURRAMURRA  NSW  2074 

 
 
 
 
Dear Resident 
 
Maxwell Street, South Turramurra – Proposed painted island  
 
Council is seeking your input on a proposal to install a painted island, as shown on the 
attached Plan MaxwellSt/TDA/47/25.   
 
Background 
 
Council has received correspondence regarding vehicles parking in the space between the 
driveways of 96 and 98 Maxwell Street. The available space is approximately 2.4m, which 
is not sufficient to accommodate a standard vehicle without obstructing either driveway. 
This location is within a bus zone that operates during school morning and afternoon peak 
periods. Residents have raised concerns that during school events and when the bus zone 
is not in operation, parents park and leave their vehicles unattended in this area which 
results in both driveways being blocked. 
 
It has also been observed that the existing double centre lines within the bus zone do not 
comply with the Road Rules when buses are parked in the area. Under the Road Rules, 
vehicles must not park within 3m of double centre lines.   
 
Proposed changes 
 
To address this issue, Council proposes to install a painted island in the subject area, as 
shown in the plan MaxwellSt/TDA/47/25. Under Road Rules, a driver is not permitted to 
park or stop over a painted island. Thus, the installation of the painted island will 
discourage illegal parking and improve road safety in the area. Furthermore, the existing 
double centre lines section located within the bus zone will be removed to ensure 
compliance with the Road Rules. 
 
Submit your feedback 
 
Before submitting this proposal to the Ku-ring-gai Traffic Committee, we want to hear from 
impacted residents. Your feedback will guide our decision-making process. 

 



 

 

How to respond: 

1. Take our brief survey using the QR code provided.  
2. Or, send written comments to the address above.  

Deadline: Please submit your feedback by Friday 22 August 2025. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
Michael Foskett 
Team Leader Traffic 
 


